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Commander Jose
Sanchez is currently out
of the office until
September 17th, we look
forward to continuing
Commanders Corner
then.  Please reach out
to Deputy Commander
Ashley Stephenson with
any requests
astehpenson@cabq.gov



-Chief Harold Medina

Message from Chief Medina

I hope everyone is enjoying the end of the summer. We are
gearing up for National Night Out 2024 which helps
promote police and community partnerships while
showcasing neighborhood comradery. 

Coming up on August 17th from 6-8:00P.M. we hope you’ll
come out for a fun night at the Zoo to celebrate the State
of the City. This is a great time to celebrate the many
successes and future plans for our community. I hope to
see you there! 

A big thanks to all those who provide
us support on a regular basis, we so
appreciate it. 

Stay safe Albuquerque!

I encourage you to attend one of the nearly 100 gatherings scheduled throughout the city and
enjoy an evening with your community. The full list of locations can be found at
https://www.cabq.gov/national-night-out.

As for crime fighting we’ve had several successful operations throughout the city from bus stops,
to warrant roundups and bait cars. 

Our Proactive Response Officers have been doing a great job tackling ongoing issues in different
areas of the city, locating repeat offenders and are putting together operational plans to address
crimes trends they are seeing in specific locations. 

As a department, we are also putting a strong focus on crime
prevention events throughout the community. We’ve now held two
Crime Prevention Pop-Up events in the SE and SW where we hand
out wheel locks, complete VIN etching on vehicles and provide
helpful crime prevention tips. There will be two more events before
the end of summer so stay tuned for more info!

We also held a bike path safety event this month to address
concerns on city bike paths were residents could speak directly
with officers about issues they have, and how to address them. 

https://www.cabq.gov/national-night-out/national-night-out-locations
https://www.cabq.gov/national-night-out/national-night-out-locations


https://ditchtheditches.com/swim-passes/

https://ditchtheditches.com/swim-passes/
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If sharing a photo of your kid, avoid posting their school's
name, teacher, etc.
Make sure kids know their number, address, adult who to
contact incase of an emergency
How to dial 911
Do not talk to strangers or accept rides from someone you
don’t know
DRIVERS - Red flashing lights with an extended stop sign
means the bus is stopped and students are exiting the bus. Do
not try to go around!

B A C K  T O  S C H O O L  T I P SB A C K  T O  S C H O O L  T I P S



Gerald Cline Memorial Substation
5408 2nd St NW

Albuquerque, NM 87107
505-761-8800

Hours of Operation:
Monday-Friday

8:00am-5:00pm

Commander 
Jose Sanchez

josesanchez@cabq.gov

Lieutenant 
Watch I

Dain Symes
dsymes@cabq.gov

Lieutenant 
Watch II

Sean Higdon
shigdon@cabq.gov

Lieutenant
Watch III

Matt Chavez 
mmchavez@cabq.gov

Crime Prevention Specialist
Brittany Martinez

brimartinez@cabq.gov

How To Contact UsHow To Contact Us


